Minutes of Brook Parish Council Meeting held in the Village Hall on Thursday, 

22 November 2007

Present
Tony Alcock in the Chair
Jackie Mortiboy


Peter Webb
Erica Forbes


John Griggs
Richard Honey

Apologies for absence: Bob Scarfe.

Minutes of meeting held on 18th October 2007 were approved as a true record. 

Matters Arising from Previous minutes 

Jonathan White has been appointed as the new Kentish Express correspondent.  The Miles and Barr sign has now been moved – John Griggs visited Miles and Barr and spoke to the Manager.  The hedge has been cut in Troy Town Lane.

Budget

The Councillors agreed the proposed budget.  It was agreed to increase the Clerks wages in accordance with the NALC suggested increase.  It was agreed that Brook Parish Council would precept for £5,000.

Brook School

Tony Alcock has seen the Head Teacher of Brook School and she has said she will endeavour to deal with the parking issues.  A parishioner has approached the Chairman with a complaint about the parking at School drop off/pick up times.  Tony Alcock is due to meet with the Head Teacher again sometime soon.

Finances   

A copy of the financial statement had been distributed.

A cheque was paid to District Audit for £141 for auditing the Parish Council accounts.

Any Other Business

The Christmas lights are to be put up on 15th December.  All volunteering to help will meet at the Church at 9am.  Peter Webb agreed to check the light bulbs prior to this date, he will buy additional light bulbs as required.

Tony Alcock invited all Councillors, Richard Honey and the Clerk to the Honest Miller after the December meeting.

Jackie Mortiboy explained that should the alarm at the school be ringing after school hours the Police should be contacted in the first instance, they will arrange for it to be switched off.

John Griggs asked Mr Honey if he had any news about Mr Simmons’ proposed new build, Mr Honey had spoken to Ashford Borough Council about this issue.  Mr Honey was asked to check the site plan for the garage at West Brook Cottage.

A parishioner had called John Griggs regarding the garden waste not being included in the rubbish collections.  Mr Honey informed the meeting that nothing has changed with regard to what the Council contractors will take as long as the rubbish is bagged up as usual.

Date of next meeting 

The next meeting is to be held in the Village Hall at 7.30pm on Thursday, 20th December 2007. 

